
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:


PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK FOR FURTHER DETAILS 
Tel:  07588154441
E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
      Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 11 November 2021 
TIME:   6.00 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears (Chair), Jimmy Gill (Vice Chair), Lorraine Birkett (LB), Violet Rooke(VR) and Irene Teasdale (IT)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Debbie Playford – Resident 

City Councillor Marion Williams 

Judith Parkin – Resident

Prior to the formal business commencing the Chair welcomed Judith Parkin to the meeting.

111/21.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence had been received from Marilyn Irving(MI) and Juna Sathian(JS).
112/21. Declaration of Interests
· Violet Rooke – Governor at Thomas Walling Primary School and NEAS
· Irene Teasdale – 165 Estate TARA
· John Wears – Chair of Governors, Thomas Bewick School 
113/21. Minutes of the Previous Meeting/Matters Arising
The minutes of the meeting held on the 14 October 2021 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.  
The Chair confirmed that there would be a further update in relation to minute number 104/21 later in the meeting.

114/21. Tolent Update 

A representative from Tolent was not in attendance.  The Chair confirmed that he had received an email update from Tolent that he would circulate with other Community Councillors and also place in to the up and coming newsletter.
JG commented that there had been issues with lorries making deliveries to the shopping centre and that lorries were having to access the area differently.
A resident informed the meeting that due to the state of the and access being restricted on Moulton Place the Fire Brigade had struggled to attend a call out at the flats.  Parking was becoming difficult and the road was very muddy.
The Clerk was asked to follow this up with the site manager.

115/21. Grant Applications 

The Clerk updated the Community Council to confirm that there had been 5 applications for funding and 3 of those applications had been received correctly and would be heard this evening.  The other 2 applications required further information from the requesters and would be heard at a later date.
Holly Court 

The Clerk confirmed that given the current COVID 19 pandemic and that given the Community Council were continuing to meet via Zoom, the Treasurer was unable to attend and present their application.  The Clerk confirmed she had visited the Treasurer (adhering to all COVID guidelines) and discussed the application and viewed all the relevant evidence.  
The Clerk confirmed that application for funding was for a number of bus trips and Christmas lunch, although the exact numbers and venue for Christmas lunch were yet to be decided given the current restrictions.

The Community council queried why Holly Courts financial reserves were high.  The Clerk explained that this was because they had continued to collect subs during the pandemic however, Holly Court would be using £1150 out of the reserves to pay for the remainder of the activities.
Following a brief discussion the Community Council agreed to grant in full the requested funding - £1200

Blakelaw Flats TARA – Christmas Lunch 

Debbie Playford(DP) was in attendance and took the Community Council through their application for funding.  The funding was being requested to enable the TARA to provide 25 Christmas lunches for residents across all 3 blocks of flats.  There was 2 options for residents to either have lunch as a group in the community room or have lunch brought to their home.  DP confirmed that an invite goes out to every resident across the 3 blocks of flats via either a newsletter or Christmas card, there had been a number of new tenants recently who also received the invite.
In response to a query DP confirmed that the TARA didn’t fund raise, past experience had proved that this had been impossible.  They didn’t even raise enough money to cover teas and coffees at their coffee mornings.
DP was asked what would happen if they had more than 25 requests for lunch.  DP confirmed that from past experience this had been roughly the number of people who had requested lunch and it was also the number of people the community room held however if they had further requests they would dip in to the small reserves the TARA held.
The Chair confirmed that it would be good to support residents getting together where they could.

Following a brief discussion, the Community Council agreed to grant in full the request for funding - £350

Blakelaw Flats TARA - Dishwasher

Debbie Playford(DP) was in attendance and took the Community Council through the application for funding.  DP explained that the community room within Moorland House had not had any hot water in the kitchen for a significant period of time and whilst a number of requests to Your Homes Newcastle(YHN) had been made to have this fixed it had not been.  DP then explained given the current pandemic and the need to keep things clean and they had no hot water, DP had asked YHN if they would provide a dishwasher for the community room.  YHN had stated that they were happy to have the dishwasher installed but they would not purchase it due to lack of funding, they would however reconfigure the kitchen to ensure the dishwasher was installed correctly.
After some discussion, the Community Council felt that in the first instance YHN were under a duty to fix and ensure that there was hot water being provided to the community room.  City Councillor Marion Williams confirmed that she would contact YHN and enquire as to what the position was in relation to having the hot water fixed.  YHN were also to be asked again to supply the dishwasher given that it was their building and their tenants.  
The Community Council agreed that if YHN continued to refuse to purchase the dishwasher then the Community Council would reconsider the request.
116/21. Police Update 

The Police were not in attendance due to not being able to use the Zoom meeting facility.

The Community Council had not received any update from the local PCSO although there had been a request to provide some information to residents via the Community Councils social media platforms in relation to bonfire night and the need to keep wheelie bins and any flammable rubbish secure.
It was 
recognised that there had been a further rise in ASB.  These issues were being raised by both JS and City Councillor Marion Williams who attended the SAPs meetings.  There had also been a greater presence of Police in the area.

117/21. Update from Blakelaw Ward Councillors 

City Councillor Marion Williams(MW) provided an update on the work she had been involved in with residents.  
There had been a meeting with residents, the Police and Newcastle City Council regarding ASB and the possibility of applying for funding from the Police and Crime Commissioner.  Also as previously mentioned there had been a greater Police presence in the area.  Unfortunately the problems that Blakelaw were encountering were not unique to Blakelaw and that Walker were also experiencing significant ASB problems.
There had been concerns raised in relation to works being undertaken on the water system connected to the Tolent site.  The site had been told to undertake the work as quick as possible to minimise and issues in relation to ASB.

MW confirmed that she continued to be busy with her casework.

118/21. Chairs/Community Councillor Update 

The Chair updated the Community Council on the work that had been undertaken since the last meeting.  Things continued to be very busy with the Chair and Clerk dealing with a number of issues including:-
· Trees and fallen leaves littering the paths ways

· The cutting of grass in the rain.  JG confirmed that the City Council had ruined a number of patches of grass by cutting it in the rain.

· ASB had been reported at the Social Club.  MW confirmed that the youths had been identified and it had been requested that the footage of the 2 youths was not shared on social media due to their very young age.  It was been dealt with be the relevant organisations.

· Garden Fires 

· Updates had been provided (as best as they could be) about the work at the park.

· Overgrown hedges 

· An update was provided in relation to parents parking across garages near Hilton School.  No parking lines had now been painted to stop cars being blocked in.

· The Chair requested that everyone pushed the tree consultation currently taking place

· One Planning application had been received and sent to Community Councillors for their feedback should they wish to provide any.
119/21. Sub-Groups
Community Engagement Group 
The Community Engagement Group had met and agreed the following:-
· The Halloween competition and been a great success and JG had delivered all of the prizes.  It had been welcoming to have new residents taking part.

· A date for the first community coach trip had been agreed and a “save the date” issued for the 21 May 2022.  A deposit had been paid on 2 coaches.

· It had also been agreed to donate a Christmas tree to both Hilton and Thomas Walling Primary Schools together with £400 to enable them to plan their Christmas events.
· It had also been discussed as to whether or not to start looking in to the charity event that had unfortunately had to be cancelled.  It was agreed that this would a positive move and IT would make contact with the Blakelaw Club and the singers for dates around July and August. The Clerk would make contact with Changing Lives, the charity that the Community Council had agreed to support.

Environmental Group 
VR talked about her appearance on TV following an article about air pollution.
VR would also contact the City Council to discuss supporting the bulb planting in the area.
Staffing Group 
The current vacancies were discussed and the next steps explained.
120/21. Financial Matters 

Report of the Clerk to the Community Council

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 15 October 2021 – 11 November 2021

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £35,662.35







Total

  
£36,162.35

Less: Payments;

Helen Richardson (November 2021 Salary)


£909.92

HMRC (November 2021)





£350.97

Currys (Laptop Cover)





£5.00

Stanley Travel






£286.00

Marilyn Irving (Expenses)





£463.96









Total
£2015.85

Closing balance as at 11 November 2021 (account 2)

£33,646.50

Closing balance as at 11 November 2021 (account 1)

£500.00

Recommendation:

Members are asked to note this report and approve the above payments.

121/21. Any Other Other Business 

The Chair gave an update in relation to the University collaboration following a recent meeting.  It was good to hear that it was very student lead and more information would follow when it had been received.
122/21. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 13 January 2022. 
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